
Correspondence received since the December 2024 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews. 

• Complaint about an overflowing litter bin in St Thomas’ car park. 

• Update that Heighington S.19 flood report is just going through approvals prior to 

publication. 

• Notification of a planning appeal following refusal of planning application 

22/0977/FUL. 

• NKDC Parish and Town Council newsletter. 

• Request from a resident taking their Duke of Edinburgh Award. 

• Draft precept setting information from NKDC. 

• Thank you from one of the attendees at the Festive Tea event. 

• LALC Training Bulletin. 

• Intermediate internal audit report from our auditor. 

• Response from NKDC officer regarding the Almond Avenue play area lease. 

• LCC Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) – Middle Fen Lane. 

• Letter from the current parish council appointed trustees to the Garrett’s Charity. 

• LCC Town and Parish Newsletter. 

• Thank you from dog walkers for the new benches at Potterhanworth Road sports 

field. 

• Notification from the Garrett’s Charity of a public consultation. 

 

Meetings held since the December 2024 council meeting: 

• 11/12/24 – Cllrs Sockell, Rushby, Trafford and Catterson helped out at the Parish 

Council’s Festive Tea event. 

 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


